MINUTES
of

the

PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON
MAY 24, 2012

THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII, CONVENED A PUBLIC
HEARING ON THURSDAY, MAY 24, 2012 AT 9.03 A.M., WITH CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO
PRESIDING, FOR THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE PROPOSED
OPERATING BUDGET AND CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRAM FOR THE FISCAL
YEAR JULY 1, 2012 TO JUNE 30, 2013.
CHAIR MATEO: Council of the County of Maui, Public Hearing on May 24, 2012 regarding
Fiscal Year Budget will now come to order.
Mr. Clerk, may we have the roll call please.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS GLADYS C. BAISA, ROBERT CARROLL,
ELEANORA COCHRAN, G. RIKI HOKAMA, MICHAEL P.
VICTORINO, MICHAEL B. WHITE, VICE-CHAIR JOSEPH
PONTANILLA, AND CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER DONALD G. COUCH JR.
(Councilmember Couch was not present when the roll was called; however, he
arrived at 9:22 a.m.)
There were approximately 20 members of the public in attendance.

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
COUNTY CLERK JEFFREY T. KUWADA: Mr. Chairman, there are eight Members present
and one Member excused.
Mr. Chairman, Notice of this Public Hearing was published in the May 16, and
May 21, 2012 editions of the Maui News.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. And Members, just as a reminder, the purpose of the public
hearing is to receive public testimony on the Fiscal Year 2013 Budget.
Mr. Clerk, do we have individuals who have signed up to provide testimony this
morning?
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, presently we have seven requests from individuals who
would like to offer testimony.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Before the Clerk calls up our first testifier, the Chair would like
to set the parameters for those providing testimony to the Council this morning. We
welcome anyone wishing to provide your comments to the Council. You will be
allowed to speak for three minutes on any of the items posted on today's agenda.
When your name is called, please advance to the podium, state your name clearly for
the record. If you represent a group or organization, please so state the name of that
group or organization.
A lighting system on the podium is there to assist you with, with your testimony. At
the start of your comments the green light will be lit. At the, the two minute thirty
second mark the yellow light will be lit letting you know you have thirty seconds to
conclude. And at the three minute mark, the red light will be lit letting you know your
time is up. If you do however need to conclude your testimony, an additional minute
may be provided for you.
For those of us with cell phones, or other noise making devices, this would be a good
time to either turn them off or set them on the silence mode. Decorum in this
chamber will be maintained.
Mr. Clerk, call up the first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Keith Kessler. Mr. Kessler will be followed by Gary Elster. Keith
Kessler

TESTIMONY
MR. KEITH KESSLER:
Good morning, Mr. Chairman and ladies and gentlemen of the Council and citizens of
Maui. My name is Keith Kessler, I've been a fulltime Kihei resident since 2001 and a
part-time resident of Maui since 1995. I'm 55 years of age, I have a hidden disability
due to an autoimmune disease that attacks every organ in my body and ended my
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successful career as an engineer at an early age. I have never owned a car and rely
on public transit for all my transportation needs. I'm an advocate and activist for
pedestrians, all transit users and those who are .. .
I would like the Members of the Council to consider the following questions. How
many of you rode the bus here today? How many of you rode it at all this week, and
any time this month, or even once in 2012.
While the legal authority and responsibility to set bus fares rests with the whole
Council, in my view only those of you who can answer affirmatively to three or more
of these questions have the expertise and life experience that qualifies you to make a
decision on this matter.
The bus riders of Maui are, are more qualified in my opinion than the typical
Councilmember to set transit policy yet you haven't asked for help. Not a single
notice of this meeting or any other budget process hearing, or, I'm really nervous or
any other budget process hearing relevant to the setting of bus fares has ever been
posted on a Maui Bus vehicle.
Since 2009 I've been making phone calls to DOT and writing letters to the editor and
other opinion pieces asking you to do so but with no result. I'm a little thick-headed
sometime so it took me a while to realize that maybe Maui officials don't really want
bus riders here to let you know what works for us and what doesn't.
Let's see, the propose, the, the elimination of the $1.00 per boarding fare and the
hike in the price of the day pass from $2.00 to $5.00 means a 400 percent increase
in the cost for the rider who only boards once a day and a 150 percent increase for
day pass users. While it is true that the monthly passes for those 55 and over will
decrease 17 percent from $30.00 to $25.00, student passes will be held at $30.00.
This Maui Bus remains one of the very few transit systems in the U.S. that does not
offer fare discounts to the disabled. Those with disabilities will continue to pay a
general boarding fee of $45.00.
Here's some suggestion, let's see, what do I want to say. As, after food, clothing,
shelter and health care, access to dependable affordable public transit or the lack
thereof probably affects the quality of life of lower income households more than
anything else I can think of. The people of Maui simply cannot afford the increases
you are proposing.
Here are some things I, I think you could do to, to help fix this problem. One, involve
the community. The first principle of sound government is to seek input from the
broadest cross-section of those who will be most affected before making major policy
changes.
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Second freeze the fares for the next six months. You can lower the senior pass if
you want, but don't raise anything.
Third, you going to love this. Ride the bus to work for a month so you can see and
appreciate what life is like for us.
September is a great month because elections will be coming soon afterwards, you
can get out to meet your constituents and we can check up on you to see if you're
really taking the bus to work.
The Mayor of New York City, Michael Bloomberg is a billionaire-CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MR. KESSLER: --and he rides public transit, thank you, to work every day even though he's
entitled to limo with police escort. If public transit is good enough for him, it's good
enough for you too. And if it's not good enough for you, that means it's not good
enough for us, the people of Maui, and needs major fixes.
I challenge all of you to publicly commit to riding the Maui Bus to and from work every
day for the whole month of September and to using, for all of your transportation
needs for just one week so you can get a feel for what our lives are really like.
After getting on the bus for a whole month you might think you'll be qualified to make
these decisions by yourself but, but that would be hubris. You absolutely must hold
focused public hearings and notify us by postings on the Maui Bus whenever you're
considering anything that'll represent a major change in transit policies or procedures
including this fare proposal well before the implementation date. Give us information
via the public hearings, via postings on the buses, not in the newspaper. If you really
want to reach us that's the best way. If you don't use that readily available medium to
talk to us, we're smart enough to know that means you really don't want us to
participate in this process.
Tell us what you're thinking of doing and ask for our input before you do it and we
won't get so huhu about things. But when it looks like you're sneaking around trying
to raise fares behind our back, or deliberately excluding us from the decision-making
process, watch out.
I've got a lot more to say, but time is running out. I, I thank you very much for your
time and attention.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Kessler.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Gary Elster. Mr. Elster will be followed by Larry Alexander.

MR. GARY ELSTER:
Mr. Chairman and Members of the Council. I'm Gary Elster, I'm speaking as an
individual here today in support of the tiered water rate proposal of the Water
Department and in, that's under number one. And number twelve, the distribution of
recycled water bond issue.
Four years ago I met with a number of you and the former Water Director to propose
a tiered water structure which was to add a fourth tier to encourage water
conservation and discourage water wasting.
The Director was encouraged by the idea but said something about accounting
issues and so on and it's never implemented. I'm very pleased to see that it's finally
here. Water is probably our most important issue that we face on this island. And,
it's, this kind of system has been adopted throughout the country. It wasn't our idea,
it was just an idea that we found and decided it needed to be done.
My, I'm also, we have faced various problems with discharge, pumping down into the,
into the groundwater, going out and having water not being or ending up on the reefs
and nitrogen and destroying our reefs, our everything.
This whole concept is raise the water rates sufficiently in the fourth tier to encourage
that conservation. If it doesn't accomplish that at least raise the rates sufficiently to
help pay for water distribution systems to use recycled water to stop the discharge
into our groundwater and so on.

The, the Director's proposed water rate that looks to be about a fourteen percent
increase on those that use more than a thousand gallons a day for their house. That
to me is a good first step, but to me not a large enough step. I would suggest a
number that gets people's attention who are those that waste water. The $5.25 fee
that's proposed for that water rate, I would suggest be $6.00 and then I would
suggest that this Council call in the Director to report back in a year on whether that
conservation method got the attention of the people that waste water. And if, if that's
not enough, keep raising it.
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The market system works. People stop driving their cars on unnecessary trips when
the gas price goes up. And this will work here too. It will save what would be millions
of dollars otherwise spent on creating new water projects to make up for the people
that waste water. I think if we all use our fair share it will work and it will be an
inexpensive way to accomplish that.
By the way the one Member who's missing here today, I wanted to thank Don Couch
for his years of perseverance in pushing for the roundabout in Kihei. I worked on that
a number of years ago, this Council passed funds during the first Arakawa
Administration.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MR. ELSTER: It took seven years or so to get here, and I drove though it twice already and
I think it's a wonderful addition to the island. It's not only the safest intersection
control device there is, it not only saves gasoline from people not having to stop and
start, but it also is the nicest looking intersection that we have on the island. So I'd
like to encourage all of you to think in ways to get more of these to happen
particularly every time we hear of a need for another signal, ask yourself wouldn't a
roundabout be a better way to go. Thanks for your time, appreciate it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you very much, Mr. Elster.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Larry Alexander. Mr. Alexander will be followed by Warren Watanabe.

MR. LARRY ALEXANDER:
Good morning. My name is Larry Alexander. Mr. Chair, I hope you feel a lot better.
Councilmembers, good morning. I am back again to testify on the minimum property
tax. I'm a rancher, I have multiple tax keys. I don't have any public water, no public
utilities, you guys keep raising our property tax. It's going to eventually just about put
me out of business.
I would really consider you guys doing something, drafting some kind legislation or
something to help us with this problem of the multiple tax keys we have. I would
appreciate you guys think about it cause I brought it up a year ago and nothing has
been done about it. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Alexander.
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MR. ALEXANDER: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Warren Watanabe. Mr. Watanabe will be followed by Tony Krieg.

MR. WARREN WATANABE, MAUI COUNTY FARM BUREAU:
Good morning, Chair Mateo, Members of the County Council. My name is Warren
Watanabe, Executive Director of the Maui County Farm Bureau and I'm here to
submit testimony regarding the proposed water rates.
The Maui County Farm Bureau appreciates the support of the County by providing
water rates for agriculture. Agriculture cannot exist without water. However, we
oppose the proposed increase for the following reasons.
We are in a drought and the forecast is for continued dry weather. The farmers'
current practice is to reduce plantings during the dry months at the financial risk of
not getting optimum yield is too great. There is a self-imposed restriction as they
know that the present water system is not reliable enough to justify this risk.
Ranchers destock their herds and it takes years to recover.
How can we increase productivity and increase self-sufficiency with this limitation?
We ask for consideration that there be no restriction placed on agriculture. Farmers
have said they are willing to pay if they are assured they are, they will have water. It
should also be noted that many agricultural operations have multiple meters.
Our cost of production has increased tremendously while farm gate value has not
kept pace. For example, the cost of fertilizer per ton in the 1980's was approximately
$350, it is now approximately $1,100 per ton. This is a 300 percent increase while
depending on, while depending on the crop, farm gate value has increased only
between 30 to, to 100 percent. It is also important to note that these are farm gate
values, not the price you see in the marketplace.
The current charge to farmers on State irrigation systems is $0.50 per 1,000 gallons.
Our Maui farmers must compete with this significant differential. We also have
transportation costs to get our products to the major Oahu market. The Upcountry
irrigation waterline needs to be completed.
We do support water conservation and preventing overuse. Our farmers and
ranchers do not waste water. Over irrigating reduces crop yield and causes diseases
resulting in increased production costs. The net return, the net return is not
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We utilize technology such as drip irriga, drip irrigation or other
justifiable.
methodology to maximize water use.
We understand that agriculture is not paying the full cost of delivery and appreciate
the County's support. But if agriculture is to have a role in our economy, we must
invest in infrastructure such as source, source development and storage. We have
and will continue to work with the County to improve our water systems.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Watanabe, for being here and, and, I'm
interested to follow-up on your statement as far as the water rates, right. You're
talking for farming, not the four tier system that we have for five inch meters, right.
MR. WATANABE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, and so you feel that this, what we have here after
15,000 gallons, 15,001 gallons on up, drops down to $1.10 from the original $1.75,
320, then drops down to, for the big users, exactly what you're saying. We are
cognizant of that. It may be sixty cents more than the State, but a lot of that is
treated water, it's not just non-potable water. Is that correct?
MR. WATANABE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, just so you understand, we've tried to make, so we
built in protections for the large users of water.
MR. WATANABE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, no, no, so you, you understand that.
MR. WATANABE: Yes, I do.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And so, but this rate you still think is too high.
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MR. WATANABE: Well I, you know, anytime you, as we've mentioned, I've mentioned
many times, you know the cost of production and you know, based on the
calculations I can see, like you know, it's like a $50 increase on a million gallons.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes.
MR. WATANABE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
MR. WATANABE: By my, the calculations I was provided. And I think you know, most of
the farmers are willing to pay that. But again, it's the uncertainty of the supply that
we want.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I understand.
MR. WATANABE: We want a guarantee pretty much that we can get the water and we'll
pay for it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you and again I'm glad to, you clarified that,
that, that part. Thank you, Mr. Watanabe.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms., Ms. Cochran, followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And good morning, Mr. Watanabe.
You know, Mr. Watanabe, as you know, I'm from West Maui and I see Kahoma
Stream has been flowing quite frequently lately. And it's very sad to see the Wahikuli
Reservoir having been decommissioned, that was a huge source of water where
storage and, and you know, Pioneer Mill used to use it for irrigation what have you.
So I'm just curious where is it that you're, your group is working in West Maui
because I see a lot of drought, drought and main focus is Upcountry.
(Councilmember Couch arrived at the meeting at 9:22 a.m.)
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So, I, you know, West Maui has a lot of water and a lot of
open land, ag land in particular and I would love to see that area restored back into
ag. So, I just see there's a solution into bringing back our agriculture in the area that,
that I'm from West Maui.
MR. WATANABE: For Farm Bureau, you know, we, we try to, and we agree, I think, you
know, Lahaina needs to have agriculture back. One of the problems that we did
encounter the DLNR is in charge of the safety program for dams and reservoirs.
They, they have re, they have overhauled the rules and you know we don't complain
about it because we recognize that safety is of the utmost priority. However the cost
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is tremendous and that is why as you mentioned landowners have chosen to
decommission them as, instead of making the improvements. And that's what we try
to address at this, during the last current legislative session. So hopefully, you know,
the Governor will sign those bills and we can move forward.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Watanabe. Looking forward to working
closer with you on this. Thank you.
MR. WATANABE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Warren, for being here. Just a fast
question. In regards to the State waterline for the farmers, what, what is the status in
regards to when they going complete that, if ever.
MR. WATANABE: Total completion will take several more years. As you, you may be
aware we do partner with the State Legislature. They are in their, they were in their
biennium year. State appropriated for the Upcountry system 1.5 million, that was last
session. We do also have our Federal partners, working with NRCS, USDA. Right
now they're, they're still trying to complete the main transmission line. There has
been one lateral attached and that is on Kimo Drive and they are planning installation
for the other laterals to drop down.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, and, and the source for providing that water to
farmers.
MR. WATANABE: Mainly it would be Kahakapao Reservoir.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So it, it's competing then with the consumers.
MR. WATANABE: Well and, well and that's why we're saying too, you know the, the line is
only part of the project. The original concept was to have additional storage and I
know, you know, the Council, the Administration, the Water Department and our
Department of Agriculture are looking at you know, finding additional storage.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further questions? Thank you,
Mr. Watanabe.
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MR. WATANABE: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Tony Krieg. Mr. Krieg will be followed by Christopher Kasak.

MR. TONY KRIEG, HALE MAKUA HEALTH SERVICES:
Aloha and good morning, Council Chair Mateo and Members of the Council. I'm here
in support of the Maui Visitors Bureau appropriation in the County Budget.
The tourist industry's support often goes beyond what would normally think of in
support of our island's non-profit organizations. And I guess I want to highlight three
areas that Hale Makua has benefited from.
The Visitor Industry Charity Walk, assistance with special events, and galas from our
hotels and restaurant and resorts, the golf tournaments that are often associated with
the hotel properties, and donations of goods and services for fundraisers.
I kind of wanted to kind of focus on the Charity Walk. You know, for the last ten
years we've been participating in the Charity Walk and our employees have raised
over $300,000 within Hale Makua, which has been matched by over a $100,000 by
the Charity Walk and the Maui Visitors Bureau.
So, the symbiosis between the Charity Walk and our employees and our residents is
such that in order to raise $300,000 we have events in the nursing homes ranging
from "A Taste of Hale Makua" to "Hale Makua Idol" of which I've participated in. And,
and, our, our residents enjoy these, they participate in them. So, the, the Maui
Visitors Bureau appropriation really is important to the economic engine of, of Maui
County.
Last, but Maui's hotel and visitor industry is the major contributor to Maui's economic
engine. Keeping Maui top of mind for potential visitors in markets around the world is
an important effort that must be sustained and the investment the County makes in
this effort is crucial to its, to its success. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank, thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the
testimony rephrased? Thank you, Mr. Krieg.
MR. KRIEG: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
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COUNTY CLERK: Christopher Kasak. Mr. Kasak will be followed by Terry Swan.

MR. CHRISTOPHER KASAK:
Thank you, Chair, Budget Committee members, citizens of Maui. I am here, I think
representing probably an under-represented group and that's the ridership of the
Maui Bus and the affected communities which would be affected by the proposed
changes that came I believe, someone can correct me if I'm wrong on this, passed
along through the Maui County Department of Transportation, the Mayor, to you
guys, which would, in effect, raise practically overnight, if somebody hadn't been
doing their homework at the paper, and you know, dug through the back office filings
of what was proposed, a 400 percent increase to riderships on a disproportionately,
affecting probably the neediest families on Maui.
I've spoken to the Budget Committee before about making decisions that will benefit
communities, families in need, working families.
It's expensive here, the talk the Mayor had this morning on the radio was that oh this
is something to target the tourists. Well we don't really know what's going on
because this is a backroom decision that's been made. I'd like to see more
democratization in the process. If you're going to do something this drastic, that's
going to affect so many families, open it up a little. Give us some time, I'm sorry this
is the day you got to vote up or down, but it wasn't really brought to light until after the
regular testimony dates.
If you're going to have something, put it up to buses, it's really easy to do. Put a flier
up there, you know. We're talking about it, we've had like a week and a half to do
something about it and if it goes ahead, you may see more from us. So expect us.
Any questions?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Couch, followed by Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, thank you, Mr. Chair.
Mr. Kasak.
MR. KASAK: Kasak.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, thank you very much for coming. Just to ask you
to clarify a little bit about, we had a, a whole day of testimony and discussion with the
Department of Transportation in the open on TV and here. Were you able to see
that.
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MR. KASAK: No, I can't afford cable. Sorry.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: This isn't, this is nothing out of the blue, this has been
discussed openly and quite a bit, several times. So, I just was wondering if you were
able to see or hear of any of that.
MR. KASAK: No, again, I can't afford cable.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. KASAK: Probably a lot of people who are riding the bus for a dollar a day or two bucks
a day would be in the same boat.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, you made a good suggestion on posting some things
on the bus, we do have space for that, I think that might not be a bad idea. Question
I have for you is the monthly pass rates are fairly reasonable, they went up a little bit,
but do you ride the bus-MR. KASAK: Well, over 200 percent, if you consider that. I'm sorry to interrupt, but. I can
ride 24 and a half times on day passes before it becomes in my economic interest to
buy a monthly pass. If it goes to the $5.00 a day level, that's going to be only nine
times so.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So how often-MR. KASAK: Two, two and a half, three times the amount of rides.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, but how often do you ride the bus monthly.
MR. KASAK: Right now it's in my interest to buy them on a day pass, but you know, that
changes. I've bought passes before, I think there's problems with that too. I think the
whole process of ridership and, you know where the routes are, how often, just the
whole design process in general could, would benefit from more input and from
ridership, from community-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. KASAK: --instead of having a backroom.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Again, the backroom, I take exception to.
MR. KASAK: Well I, I'm--
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's right here in this room with the riderships and discussions
with the departments. It's, there is no backroom on this. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. And, Christopher, you know, I agree with
Mr. Couch, we don't do things in backrooms, so let me clear that up first and
foremost. You're saying that if we could give you some time to discuss, to have
some public hearings, if we were to keep the rates similar or as low as it's been in the
past that you guys would be willing come forward and testify and see if we can work
out some, some other rates.
Because you're well aware that the system itself, we're not trying to generate revenue
to pay for the system, cause it's, there is no transit system throughout the United
States that really makes money. And most of them are subsidized from the general
public and general taxes, real property. So we're trying our best to, to keep this
where it can be fair for all.
I think the thought of tourist and just to clarify where the tourist idea came in, is
because out in Lahaina, and even here in Central Maui, when the boats come in, the
tourist all start jumping on to go places. And so we were looking at other
methodologies of capturing that to help you, the individual residents, but maybe the
methodology didn't work out too good. So, but what you're asking is for a little more
time to go figure out some things and get some public input. Is that what you're
asking?
MR. KASAK: Yeah, if I might first apologize for the characterization of backroom. What I
intended by that comment was that I don't have a vote on this Council like, I work
with the occupy movement, I volunteer my time there and that's a direct democracy
consensus process where everyone has a voice. Like if someone really doesn't
agree with it on moral grounds, they can put up a block, like I can't do that, that's,
that's what I meant, kind of that a, sort of blocked off decision making process.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But any how-MR. KASAK: I would like to see yeah, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --discussion, I just want to get the answer from the
gentleman.
MR. KASAK: Sure. Yes, more time allotted and more input. Testimony is great, if you
could put up a notice that'd be great.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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MR. KASAK: Yeah, I think there should be a freeze and I don't think I'm-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, we'll do our best. Thank you. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much Chris
for being here this morning. I've been following the discussion on Facebook and of
course getting a lot of emails about the situation and I agree with you that I wish we
had had more public attention focused on the issue. However, we did have a whole
bunch of hearings. We went out to all the districts, we were in Kihei one evening and
you know folks came and really we didn't hear about the bus fares and maybe it was
because it hadn't been called out to them.
You know the budget document is a big book and I understand that yeah we say it's
online, but unless you have access to a computer and time to look at it, you may miss
it. So now that it's public, you know, everybody's upset and we're here at this
juncture.
But, like my colleagues have said, you know there was no attempt to eliminate the
public. I agree that I think it would be really, really good for us to use the insides of
the buses, or bus stops, or wherever, to post information about changes in any of the
bus things, whether we're changing routes or buses or times or rates or whatever, we
probably need to communicate with our customers a lot more.
But I promise you we listen, we hear, and we will be working on this later this morning
and we, we, we hear you. Thank you.
MR. KASAK: Okay, yeah, proposed changes.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Members, further questions?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, thank you, Mr. Kessler [sic] for being here,
providing your testimony and what you guys say is so true that maybe better
communication from the start would probably bring the ridership out to public
testimony.
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Just for your information for the County of Maui we spend over, almost $11 million to
provide transportation to the people of this County. And the bus fares just don't meet
those numbers. So, in order for us to provide good public transportation, you know,
we got to meet some of this cost here and, and be it almost $11 million comes from
our Highway Fund, none from the General Fund so just to provide you that
information. We have General Funds going to different transportation area like, you
know, the Dialysis, youth transportation and alike, but for the bus fares, you know,
transportation, it, it comes from the Highway Fund. Highway Fund is basically, you
know, your, your gas tax, and, and, you know, and alike.
So, and, and again, you know, Federal government do subsidize this County in
purchasing bus, but the funding from the Federal government has dwindled such that
we need to do something as a County. So, but thank you for your, your testimony
this morning, really appreciate it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Thank you, Mr. Kessler [sic].
MR. KASAK: It's Kasak.
CHAIR MATEO: Kasak.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Oh, I'm, I'm sorry.
MR. KASAK: No, no problem.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Kasak.
MR. KASAK: I have a good friend, Kessler.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Terry Swan.
CHAIR MATEO: While Mr. Swan is, is advancing, the Chair would just like to, for the record
recognize the presence of Councilmember Couch.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Swan will be followed by Glenda Frederick.
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MR. TERRY SWAN:
Good morning, Chairman, Council. I'm a first time visitor here, but I live, I have, I've
lived on Kihei, or in Kihei for about two years and I'm a frequent bus rider. And the
first time I heard about this increase was through the banter in talking story of one of
my drivers on the tin. I don't own a car, I came over here with economic
disadvantage thrust upon me by the economy. I like to observe my carbon footprint,
you might have seen me up and down Kihei Road walking or riding a bicycle and I
don't recognize everybody that's on here, on this Council but maybe they recognize
me.
So, I would just like to speak on behalf of the other people who have been bitten by
this economic downturn and not everybody has heard about the, the broadcast on
television, radio. I did hear the Mayor this morning, Mr. Mayor was focusing at least
in one segment about where we are trying to get the tourist to pony up some more
money. However, I rode the bus this morning, I don't think there was a single tourist
on my No. 10 bus.

And so the disadvantaged people may not have access to TV, radio, and computers
so much and they might be very surprised to find out that their ride to Hale Kau Kau
or a food pantry is going to cost five bucks instead of one to two dollars for the day
pass. I'm very concerned that your riderships will go so far down that it's perhaps
going to be less than half occupied compared to what the buses are used to, to
handling capacity.
There's people who need to get to the State office services, there's people who need
to get to hospitals, doctors, lawyers, who knows what. And I, there should be room
for a compromise. The one driver I talked to he, he said well yeah it, it's not all for
certain that it's going to be a five dollar day pass. So, and that was the first I heard of
it. And then I ended up hearing on the grapevine on Facebook and I realized that if I
can be here and I am here because I took the bus, that I, I'm still looking for work,
there's a lot of people taking part-time jobs now so they've not going to work every
day, you know, all the way in and all the way back every five, you know five days a
week or so. And so there's going to be people going two or three days a week to
work.
And the, the monthly pass is a good deal, I mean I am 55, I can stand on my own
with that one. But not, you know, if I was only riding half the time, that would not
make a lot of sense. And I appreciate your time very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, Mr. Swan, you are buying the monthly pass or you
are using the daily boarding fee at this time.
MR. SWAN: I have a-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, you don't have to show me, I, I believe you, just-MR. SWAN: --monthly pass.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --okay, no, no, I just, I was curious what, you know, what
you were using and, and, and your concern because of the rate increases on all of
the different segments, correct.
MR. SWAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, thank you.
MR. SWAN: For the, for the disadvantaged who may not have heard and who cannot afford
a pass.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's correct, I heard that. But thank you, I appreciate
that.
MR. SWAN: Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Swan.
Mr. Clerk, proceed.
COUNTY CLERK: Glenda Frederick. Ms. Frederick will be followed by Penny Levin.

MS. GLENDA FREDERICK:
My name is Glenda Frederick and I'm a concerned citizen and I'm here to talk about
public transportation. And I don't have reception, I don't have TV reception where I
live. I live very far away and I don't have access to a computer. And, I just recently
heard about this proposal and I've been talking to other people this week and every
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single person that I've mentioned this to was shocked. So, obviously they hadn't
heard anything.
So, I wrote out what I wanted to say here and this, this is going to be a repetition but I
want my voice heard because this is also the voice of a lot of people of how a lot of
people feel. So I'm just going to go ahead and read this.
All developed countries provide affordable public transportation for their citizens.
Generally this is paid for by the State with the taxpayer's money. Europe has an
excellent transportation system. American is supposed to be the greatest country in
the world yet in the matter of transportation it looks like we're going backwards here
on Maui.
To raise the daily bus fare from $2.00 to $5.00 seems ludicrous to me and I can't help
questioning what is behind this. Is it for a private company to make a profit? This is
not what public transportation is supposed to be about. Most of the people who
board the bus are poor and can barely come up with $2.00 a day. The numbers of
people using the bus are increasing because of the cost of gas and the cost of living
that's continuously rising.
Many people depend on the bus to get to their jobs. If the fare, if the fare is raised to
$5.00 many people will no longer be able to afford to take the bus. So how will the
company make a profit in that case. In questioning the raising, in questioning raising
the fare to $5.00 I'm asking could it be out of ignorance that the company is out of
touch and doesn't have the facts.
One scenario could it be an attack on the poor to squeeze the poor off of Maui? And
I know it sounds very paranoid but this is how people are feeling and thinking.
Another thing to consider is the fact that many young women will have to hitchhike
which would put many more at risk.
CHAIR MATEO: One minute to conclude.
MS. FREDERICK: And what about the older people who depend on buses to get to stores
and to get their needs met. The Maui Council and the company are going to have to
seriously take all of this into consideration. The community is outraged. This is
decision made behind closed doors. This is what we're thinking because a lot of
people didn't know this. And, we all have a voice and constitutional rights and this is
America. So that's it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased?
Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair and thank you, Ms. Frederick for being
here. Since you seem to be able to communicate with a lot of people who aren't able
to watch this or, or see it on the, online or anything. Are you able to communicate to
them what Mr. Pontanilla was saying where it cost us about $9 million a year to run
the bus system and we only collect under $2 million a year in fares so that no
company, no County is gaining money. All the other people who are driving their
cars are paying, subsidizing the bus system. Are you able to-MS. FREDERICK: I can do that. I can, I can-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, please.
MS. FREDERICK: --communicate that and also that the Council is willing to, to compromise
to make some, or draw this out a little longer, you know, to hear from more people
and to come up with something that's better.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We are working on that, that's what tomorrow, or today is all
about this, the 10:00 meeting. The other issue is a lot of, a lot of the thing has to do
with overcrowding of the buses by people who don't live here, which is unfortunately
because as you say, we are in America and we aren't allowed to discriminate against
residents versus non-residents. We're trying to discourage the overuse from tourist
on our regular bus systems, that's why we have the daily rate a little high, much
higher, and the monthly pass at a, at a better rate.
In your travels are you more of a monthly pass user or a daily pass user?
MS. FREDERICK: I'm not really a daily pass user but where I live there are no buses and I
was hoping that the transportation would improve here that, I live in, in Haiku and I'm
pretty close to Twin Falls, there's no bus system there. And, so I have to drive my
car to the Haiku Cannery, park the car and take the bus from there. And if my car
breaks down, then I'm in a position of having to, to hitchhike, which I don't really like
to do. So, yeah, that's a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
MS. FREDERICK: Okay.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
MS. FREDERICK: Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Ms. Frederick.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Penny Levin. Ms. Levin will be followed by Ben Wilson.

MS. PENNY LEVIN:
Aloha mai kakou. I wanted to commend all of the Councilmembers and the
departments for working so much on the budget, seeing you guys have a difficult
objective to achieve with every, all the different agendas and constituencies and
needs.
I wanted to speak to two things, one of which is water storage and water rates. I'd
like to see water rates for farmers, particularly crop farmers tied to water storage and
water recycling. And what I mean by that is our biggest water storage capacity is in
our soil. If a farmer is not doing practices that are increasing organic matter in the
soil, increasing the capacity of soils to hold water, they're losing a lot of water off the
surface, there, there's a lot more evapotranspiration and we have a dust bowl in Kihei
everyday that's caused by poor ag practice. So I would like to encourage the
committees that are working on water rates to look into that and tie it into an incentive
that you get to hold the regular rate that exists now if you're doing good practice.
On the bus issue, is the second thing that I'd like to talk about. And I know that you
all received an email from me with a number of suggestions. We'd like to say one
thing, yesterday I, some of you know that I used to farm in, in Keanae, but I now farm
in Waihee and so I take the bus out to Waiehu Terrace and I walk three miles one
way and I walk three miles back and then I get on the bus and then I walk a half a
mile back to my house and a half a mile go forward. So I did seven miles yesterday
and I'm in good shape so I don't mind doing that. But for anybody else I think it would
be difficult.
Along the way in, the Hawaiian Homes, there are two beautiful bus stops that have
been incorporated in there but no bus. So, it's a challenge. I think a lot of the other

speakers already talked to the fact that not a lot of bus riders were able to comment
on this. I think part of the problem is that if the bus doesn't go at night, we have a
curfew about 8:00 before we can catch the bus home. It's hard for us to attend public
meetings at night. If the public meeting is in a place that the bus stop doesn't come
nearby, it's also hard. So coordinating that a little bit better with the constituents who
do ride the bus would be a great thing to do.
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As a person who has a background in planning I would be very happy to help in any

way that I can because as a bus rider and walker all over the place, I think this
transportation is growing, it's doing really great, it's, it's improved in leaps and bounds
every year and I'd like to see it do even better. Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, not a question but I did want to thank you Ms. Levin for
your email. It was obvious, I, I didn't know about the planning background, but I
figured there was something there because of the way you wrote it and the very good
suggestions that you made and those have all been forwarded to the folks that
needed to see them. So I wanted to thank you.
MS. LEVIN: Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, further questions.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just a fast question. You say in Waihee there is two new bus
stops, shelters and no bus goes to those, those areas.
MS. LEVIN: That's correct. One shelter is at the Wailuku side of the Hawaiian Homes and
it, the, the kids get the school bus there. There's also a very nice bus stop, and then
there's another one at the other end.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay.
MS. LEVIN: There's none on the mauka side of the road, but there are a number of places

that could get one very easily.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Mr. Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair, and I think that was incorporated by
Hawaiian Homes for the student bus transportation which hopefully, when we can get
Waihee in the, the loop and I've been working on that. We got Upcountry this time,
hopefully next term we can get Waihee included in this but-MS. LEVIN: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --to answer, to ask you this question, your farm, how
many acres of farming do you do out in Waihee.
MS. LEVIN: I just have two acres.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two acres and what do you basically grow, what kind of
crops.
MS. LEVIN: I grow kalo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, kalo, thank you. I appreciate that. Thank you
very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Thank you, Ms. Levin.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Ben Wilson. Ben Wilson. Mr. Wilson will be followed by Craig
McDonough.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
MR. BEN WILSON:

Good morning, Council. I would like to talk about the proposed bus fare rate
increase. The bus fare hike is unfair because it is a tax on working poor people,
those who can afford to pay it the least. The bus should be a public service that is
provided to serve the transportation needs of the people here and, certainly not a
money making venture. I don't think that that is what it is.
I think that there is a budget issue and so that the Council is looking for a way to
meet that budget. However, an increase like this, which is more than doubling, and it
is actually the highest bus fare that I've ever heard of would create a hardship for
many bus riders. So, yes, the budget does need to be met, but I believe there is
another way of doing it.
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Services like this should not be run at a profit, they should be, or, or break even, they
should be run at a loss if necessary. The point is that the people need to be able to
have a bus that they can ride to get where they need to go and not be dependent on
cars because a lot of people just cannot afford cars.
Okay, that said, the transparency has, has also been an issue. I had never heard of
this prior to like last week, and nobody I've talked to has heard about it. Now I don't
doubt that it was in newspapers and in various places, but it wasn't on the buses.
The information was not that readily available to most people. So, I would ask that
this debate be carried on and be made more public. I would ask that the proposed
increase be posted on the buses so that everybody who rides can see it because it
affects them directly. And, we can certainly come to a better resolution to this issue.
The Maui buses in my opinion, the service needs to be expanded. The, particularly I
live Upcountry, I would like to ride the bus more than I do because it's very difficult, it
runs every hour and a half and it runs only one way. And, it's just very difficult to get
where you need to go on the bus. So as it is right now, frankly, and I appreciate that
it's there at all, but it is a bare bones service for people who cannot afford to drive
and it needs to be expanded. And if the bus fare is to be raised, it should certainly
not be raised to the level that it is proposed being raised to.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: You done? Thank you.
MR. WILSON: I'm done.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, thank you. And thank you, Mr. Wilson for being
here. My question to you is you, you mention Upcountry. So, and now we have
some bus service extend, going to be extending out to Kula. You know that.
MR. WILSON: No sir, I didn't, but that's great news.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: As of the next fiscal year, we will extend out, up towards
I forget how far, Ms. Baisa would know exactly, she's worked very hard on this. And
that's why I've been trying to work hard on the Waihee side cause you're right, we're
not adequate for everywhere, but unfortunate we're moving in that direction.
When you say a slight increase so that we can, you know, have discussion further,
what would be a slight increase in your mind as far as trying to offset some of these
heavy costs.
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MR. WILSON: Well, okay, if there's going to be an increase in bus fare, most bus fares
around the country are in the range of $2.00 like for a trip. And, just about every bus
system in the country that I've ever seen anyway gives transfers, this one does not.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. WILSON: It's based on, and then the idea of having to give everybody a one day pass
every time, then they have to write these one day passes. That takes time out of the
bus drivers schedule, it makes his job harder and it makes life harder for everybody.
So I'd say increase it maybe to a dollar, $2.00 at the most, but right now that's a
hardship for a lot of people, the cost of living on Maui is very high.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, sir, I, I truly understand that, I've been here almost
all my life so I understand what you're saying. So I just wanted to ask what your
opinion as far as increases are concerned and that, you know, you understand that
no one's trying to exclude you folks, unfortunately.
We will take that very, very seriously and have the Department of Transportation put
any kind of notice in the future of any changes in routes, fees, all these things we
talked about today so you the general bus riders, and by the way I, I got to say this,
you know, somebody asked today that do you ride the bus. And I got to say no
cause the bus doesn't even serve where I live. So I have that problem, you know, I, I
live where there is no bus system. So, so those I understand that issue also. So
anyhow, Mr. Chair, that's all I have to say and thank you Mr. Wilson very, very much.
MR. WILSON: You're welcome, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Couch, followed by Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you and thank you Mr. Wilson for being here. And I
see your, your hands are full so I, I'm assuming you were out in the back when we
were discussing. And I just want, so more people we can talk to, to pass the word
around the bus riders as well as I like the idea of, of posting anything like that. And
I'll ask that we post any Council meetings on the bus, might as well.
But you know, you talked about profit and what not, to reiterate because you were
probably out of the room is that it, we, it costs us about $9 million a year to run the
system and we only collect around, under $2 million a year to, in fares. So it is
certainly not done at a profit, it's done at an extreme loss. And it is a new system
here on Maui, it's only about four or five, five or six years old and we're having
growing pains.
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And right now, we're trying to see what we can do in, in the Central and then once we
get how things are working right, we can expand into other areas. It's, it's better to do
it that way than to, to grow too fast and really screw it up. So, just if you can pass
that along to your fellow riders, those are the things that we're, we're wrestling with at
the moment.
MR. WILSON: Okay, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Couch.
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much
Mr. Wilson for being here. I know it's difficult along with the bus and the childcare
and everything else. I've been a young parent, I know what it's like.
But, I did want to, Member Couch actually mentioned some of the things I wanted to,
to, you know reiterate. One was the fact that there is no transportation system in the
entire country that makes money. Unfortunately, and you know, your perspective
that it should be a service is the way it has to be. It's a service we provide residents
and we subsidize it because it's critical to our being able to have access to anything.
You can't go to work or anything without transportation. So it needs to be viewed that
way and we'll never be able to make it pay for itself.
Question is, you know, how much can we charge without making it dysfunctional so
you can't use it. It doesn't make any sense, we have it and you can't use it, there is
no point.
But we will have some services going up to Kula in the next year and that's very
exciting for me because since we started the system I've been wanting that and this
year Transportation put $600,000 in the budget to extend the route to Kula which is
really great. So it won't be servicing all of Kula, but main, main routes in Kula so
you'll be able to get around a little bit more there.
But, you know, this is a really tough one for us, we, I don't think understood how little
information was out there with the riders. We do now because once it became public
everybody's here today and that's really great but we are listening and we'll do our
best, I promise.
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MR. WILSON: Thank you. I'm just concerned about the rate becoming a hardship for
people because that is a very, very large increase.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct, and we understand and we'll be talking about it more
on our next meeting at 10:00.
MR. WILSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Baisa. Thank you, Mr. Wilson.
MR. WILSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Calling Craig McDonough.
MR. CRAIG MCDONOUGH:
Good morning. I ride the Lahaina bus a lot and there, when the cruise ships come in
there is a lot of tourist and stuff but you, you can raise, the raise for locals fifty cents,
and make us show ID that we're, that we live here and then the tourist can pay, you
know, $5.00.
But, most bus systems in the country have advertisement on the side of the bus and,
and nobody wants to spoil the great beauty of Maui but don't take it out on the poor
people that ride the bus. Put advertisements on, on both sides of the bus, in the
back, and then some of the buses like in Seattle, had, covered the whole side with
advertisement for some place. But, the method you all are using is, is just hurting us
average individuals.
CHAIR MATEO: Are you done sir?
MR. MCDONOUGH: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
MR. MCDONOUGH: You, you don't, you're not considering advertisement?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We are.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony rephrased?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla, followed by Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Excuse me, sir.
CHAIR MATEO: If you can please return to the podium.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: In, in regards to your question about advertisement, we are
looking at it at this time. Advertising in the bus, not so much outside of the bus, but
there are proposed ordinance to include that.
The other thing is that once Federal money is included in the bus transportation for
any part of the country, you cannot discriminate the local residents and the tourist.
So, I, I, I just want to make it clear that, you know, yeah, we'd like to tax the tourist
higher, but because of the Federal government we can't. So, I thought I'd provide
you that information. Thank you.
MR. MCDONOUGH: Okay. Well, yeah, I, I know a lot of people will complain about
advertisement on the bus, but you know, they don't have to ride the bus and pay for
it. We, we have to ride it and pay for it so.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, thank you, Mr., Mr. Pontanilla. Further questions, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: My, my question was covered by Mr. Pontanilla. Thank
you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, thank you very much.
Members, this was the last individual who had signed up to provide testimony. The
Chair will offer the opportunity for anyone in the gallery wanting to provide testimony
that had not already done so, to please advance to the podium at this time.
Thank you. When you get, when you get to the podium, please state your name for
the record and when your testimony is complete, please go to the back table and fill
out the testifiers form.
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MS. MARIE ULLMAN:
The pink slip.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
I'm currently unemployed and
MS. ULLMAN: Aloha, my name is Marie Ullman.
volunteering out at Akaku so I get to see you guys on TV. But I also ride the bus and
I have a, I purchase a monthly bus pass since November of last year.
And I have been riding the bus and I take my bike to the bus stop and then take the
bus down because there is not usually enough room on the bus for my bike to get
back up the hill at the end of the day because it's already full with other people's
bikes. But the Upcountry bus comes down and it always stops at the airport and very
infrequently, I would say about five percent maybe are tourist that I see getting on
and off, so that's kind of a moot point to me.
The Netflix had a raise in rates and they lost and they couldn't regain their
membership back and I'm afraid that by raising the rates up to $5.00 for people who
can't afford the monthly bus pass like I can, to, it's going to really hurt them. And I
already see people scrambling and putting pennies in the box and it hurts. I have
people asking me for dollars to get on the bus while I'm at the bus stop. It's painful.
So I implore you to put a freeze on this, let's try to advertise maybe a little bit more to
the people who it's really going to be affecting. And our buses are so full. The, how
do I put this, companies when they have a problem, especially the subcontractors, I
used to work for the Air Force, and there's budget, and you have your subcontractors
that come out and do stuff. If one doesn't bid it properly you, you, you pick the one
that's meeting the bid the best.
So I'm wondering if your contractor Robert's who I have become very fond of, their
bus drivers, they're very kind people but where, where is the money of the
$11 million, nine million, wow, that's a lot. We don't have that in our pockets, the
people who ride the bus. You can't get it from us no matter how much you charge
us, it's not going to come from us. So why hurt us so much, or hurt them, because
I'm getting the monthly pass already.
It's, it's, it is a hardship and, and the buses are very full lately, very full. When I
started in, in November and even two years ago, there was very few people on and
the Upcountry bus could handle the little ones. Now the big one is full coming down
the hill. It's awesome, so I just implore you to put a freeze on it and let's see if we
can attack this $11 million in another way.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, is there a need to have any part of the testimony
rephrased.
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for being here. Yes, it cost the County
about $11 million for bus transportation, public bus transportation. And just to let you
know, the buses are owned by the County of Maui, which driver's from Robert's who
had bidded on the transportation, they do the, the driving. So actually the County of
Maui actually purchased the buses for the people of this County. Just to let you
know. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Members, further questions. Thank you very
much.
Members, this was the last individual that will provide testimony this morning. With
no objections, the Chair would like to close public testimony for the day. Any
objections.
MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTION.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, are we in receipt of written testimony?
COUNTY CLERK: We have, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, written testimony has been provided to you, it's in
the folders placed on your desk. With no objections we will receive them into the
record. Any objections?
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, WRITTEN TESTIMONY
RECEIVED FROM THE FOLLOWING WERE MADE A PART
OF THE RECORD OF THIS PUBLIC HEARING:
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.

Keith Kessler;
Warren Watanabe, Maui County Farm Bureau;
Anthony Krieg, Hale Makua Health Services;
Terry Jones;
Bob & Cleo Mason;
Rick Tonsing;
Umani Cynthia Groves; and
Walle Landenberger.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So ordered.
Mr. Clerk, further business.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, there is no further business before the Council.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, we have completed our business for the public
hearing for today. This meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
The public hearing of MAY 24, 2012, was adjourned by the Chair at 10:09 a.m.
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